
Sorors, what a summer!

Words cannot express how proud I am of the Richmond Alumnae Chapter members. Sorors, you
accomplished every ask and task that in my opinion made the 30th South Atlantic Regional Conference
the most memorable conference ever. It was a privilege to represent the chapter as the Voting Delegate
because I was representing some of the most dedicated and committed women I have ever known. The
Richmond Alumnae Chapter was also recognized with 2 Awards (pictured below) during the conference.

22 Points of Light Award … In Recognition of Exemplary Programs
2022 Excellence Award … Alumnae Website Award



Thank You Sorors, for all that you do in the name of the Richmond Alumnae Chapter. I appreciate you.

As our “Virtually Unstoppable” timing ends, we are now at the start of a new biennium and at another
cross road. We have remained agile and adaptable these past 2 years. I know that we are up to the
challenge for 2022 - 2024 as we progress back to in-person meetings and programming. Our service
commitment to move the Five Point programmatic thrust forward within Richmond and surrounding
areas will keep us engaged and motivated.

Planning has begun for 5 in-person meetings and 5 virtual meetings this sorority year. I look forward to
seeing you at first in-person meeting in +2 years. Our September 17, 2022 meeting is at 10:00 am at
Huguenot High School. Registration begins at 9:15 am.

2022 – 2023 Chapter Meeting Locations:
In-Person at Huguenot High School: September, December, March 2023, May 2023, and June 2023
Virtual via Zoom: October, November, January 2023, February 2023, and April 2023

Sisterly,

Vanessa

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

 
Richmond Alumnae Chapter

Delta Sigma Theta Sorority,  Inc.

S E P T E M B E R  2 0 2 2  |  V O L U M E  2 9  I S S U E  1

The Minerva



2

CHAPTER

AWARDS



3

30th SOUTH ATLANTIC REGIONAL CONFERENCE
CHAPTER PHOTO




A few sorors were not present in the picture due to

committee responsibilities.. 



CHAPLAIN'S CORNER
Takeisha Brown, Chaplain

chaplain.dstrichmond@gmail.com




Let us unpack this for a moment. Jesus is traveling and he is invited into Martha’s home. Jesus enters her
home and Mary, Martha’s Sister sits at Jesus’ feet and begins listening to what He was saying. As this occurs
Martha gets distracted by her many tasks, so she comes to Jesus to complain because her sister has left her
to do all the work, with the hope that Jesus would tell her to get up and help. But instead Jesus responds
Martha Martha, you are worried and distracted by many things, and there is need for one thing. Mary has
chosen that one thing, and it will not be taken away from her.

In this text of scripture Jesus makes the decision to enter Martha’s home. Martha makes the decision to
focus on her tasks, and Mary makes the decision to sit at Jesus’ feet and listen. Of all of the decision making
here, the one that Jesus considers to be the better part, was the choice to sit and listen.

As we begin the 2022-23 Sorority Year be sure to make time for communion with Jesus! He is still speaking,
which means we must make time to sit and listen. Don’t allow the many tasks that all of us juggle to become
so overwhelming that you find yourself worried and distracted.

Commit now to making the time to sit and listen, and encourage your Family, Friends and Sorors to do the
same! For choosing to do this one thing could be the difference between chaos and peace, worry and
wholeness, or distraction and determination.

Be Blessed,

Takeisha N Brown
Chaplain
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Luke 10:38-42 NRSV
“Make Time To Sit & Listen”

38 Now as they went on their way, he entered a certain village, where a woman named
Martha welcomed him into her home. 39 She had a sister named Mary, who sat at the

Lord’s feet and listened to what he was saying. 40 But Martha was distracted by her many
tasks; so she came to him and asked, “Lord, do you not care that my sister has left me to do
all the work by myself? Tell her then to help me.” 41 But the Lord answered her, “Martha,

Martha, you are worried and distracted by many things; 42 there is need of only one thing.



Mary has chosen the better part, which will not be taken away from her.”
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September

9/6 Executive Board 

9/10 “Adopt A Street”- Clean up

9/11 Jabberwock Orientation | Scholarship

9/12 Welcome Reception for International Students at VUU- | International Awareness and

9/13 Risk Management Chapter Orientation | PP & D

9/17 Chapter Meeting

9/17-9/21 Double Good Popcorn Fundraiser | Scholarship & Fundraising

9/18 EMBODI Virtual Orientation / Virtual | Educational Development/EMBODI

9/20 National Voter Registration Day | Social Action/Political Awareness and Involvement

9/24 Social Action Kick-Off Meeting | Social Action / Political Awareness and Involvement

9/25 Jabberwock Orientation | Scholarship

         Involvement

October

10/1-31 Collegiate Connection Month | Membership Services

10/4 Executive Board Meeting

10/8 RVA Infinite Scholars Fair | DHF Partnership

10/9 Jabberwock Workshop | Scholarship

10/9 Richmond Folk Festival | Arts and Letters

10/15 Chapter Meeting

10/15 Sisterly Lunch after Chapter Meeting | Membership Services

10/15 The Leukemia &amp; Lymphoma Society’s Light the Night Walk | Physical and Mental Health

10/16 Self–Reflection Program / Virtual | Physical and Mental Health

10/16 Making Strides Against Breast Cancer Walk | Physical and Mental Health

10/22 GET OUT THE VOTE Car Parade | Social Action/Political Awareness and Involvement

10/22 College Financial Planning Workshop | Economic Development

10/29 Partnership Event with Omega Psi Phi Upsilon Nu | Fundraising

CHAPTER CALENDAR



committtee sign up link
Please reference 9/8/22 contstant contact or use link below

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1LqjVYYyupz4o22QldVu9

9PBr2elstjWa_4ahLfgo6I4/edit?

usp=sharing_eil_m&ts=63043e96
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"I am a life-long Richmonder. An
innovator. A homebody. A
Corporate Social Responsibility
professional, by day -- focused on
supporting the entrepreneurial
ecosystem in the Richmond region.
And the founder and CEO of North
24th Home -- a brand of safe,
nontoxic household cleaning
essentials created to help families
care for their homes, care for their
wellbeing, and care for one
another."

-Excerpt from Toria Edmonds-
Howell's August Black Business
Month interview with BlkRVA. 

SEPTEMBER SOROR SPOTLIGHT



https://www.north24home.com/


Bernita Williams, 1st Vice President
1stVP.dstrichmond@gmail.com
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Bernita Williams, 1st Vice President
1stVP.dstrichmond@gmail.com
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Please use QR Code for additional information.
Anita Roane, Event Lead, at RVAThriller@gmail.com



Please keep the following Sorors in your thoughts and prayers.
o Soror Rashida Mitchell for the loss of her mother, Carolyn Jasper Mitchell

o Soror Gwen Davis for the loss of her father, William Lee Galloway

o Soror Tracie Daniels for the loss of her mother, Adele Timberlake Quarles

o Soror L. Gwen Boykins Hall on the loss of her mother, Mrs. Doris Adkins Boykin

o Soror Chandra Hayes for the loss of her First Lady at Cedar Street Baptist Church, friend, and our

soror, Dr. Taleshia Chandler

 







Urban League Greater Richmond Young Professionals in partnership with National Pan-Hellenic Council and

others: Redistricting Forum, 6 to 8:30 p.m. Thursday, Sept. 8, 2022, at the Richmond Times-Dispatch.

National Pan-Hellenic Council: Divine Nine Day at The Diamond, Saturday, Sept. 17, 2022

Richmond Chapter #7 and Haggai Chapter #18 of the Masons: Inaugural Bowling Tournament, 3 to 7:30 p.m.

Saturday, Oct. 8, 2022. Grand Prize: $600; Registration fee $300 for a team of five bowlers.

National Pan-Hellenic Council: Black &amp; White Affair and Toy Drive, 7 to 11:30 p.m. Saturday, Dec. 9, at

Hobson Lodge. Cost: $30

Richmond Alumni Chapter Kappa Alpha Psi: Save the Date! Kappa Khristmas Kocktails, 7 to 11 p.m.

Saturday, Dec. 17, at the Gottwald Center.

Karla Peters, Correspondence Secretary
correspondsecretary.dstrichmond@gmail.com
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Remembrance

Renee Johnson, 2nd Vice
President2ndVP.dstrichmond@gmail.com



Sandee Smith, Chair
adpotastreet.dstrichmond@gmail.com

The Adopt a Street Committee held their last meeting for
2022.  They will start cleaning the street again in March 2023

THANK YOU FOR CONTINUOUS SERVICE
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Antoinette Rogers & Leslie Lewis, Co-Chairs
artsandletters.dstrichmond@gmail.com

Soror Hollee Freeman: Beekeeping While Black: The Sacred Power of Bees

Soror Hollee Freeman has developed a film, Beekeeping While Black: The
Sacred Power of Bees to accompany her book, Beekeeping Besties: An Apiary
Adventure (which can be purchased on her website
https://www.holleefreeman.com/) and co-curated program, City Bees.

Beekeeping While Black has been accepted into the Afrikana
Independent Film Festival which runs September 15th-18th.

At Virginia Commonwealth University she teaches courses on theories
and foundations in African American Studies, Blackness in pop culture,
and Black storytelling in television and film. 

Beekeeping While Black is a narrative-style film that explores the
journey of two local black women beekeepers during a beekeeping
season. Filled with interviews and footage from work in their bee
yards, Beekeeping While Black highlights their efforts to create spaces
for BIPOC youth and adults, in particular, to better understand their
relationship to nature, each other, and themselves. For more information
on supporting the film festival, visit www.afrikanafilmfestival.org
Soror Freeman is recently reclaimed in Richmond Alumnae and was
initiated into our sisterhood through Rho Chapter, Columbia University,
Fall 1988.
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Friday, September 16, 2022. The Arts and Letters Committee cordially invites
you to the first RACDST Red Carpet event since 2020! Join us for the premiere
of “The Woman King” starring Viola Davis. More information is forthcoming!

Volunteers Needed for Richmond Folk Festival information Services Booths. Sunday, October 9th

Two shifts, 12:30-3:30 pm an/or 3:00 pm- 6:00pm. To sign up, please email your name, preferred shift, and phone
number to artsandletters.dstrichmond@gmail.com no later than Friday, September 30th. 

Richmond Alumnae is one of the longest-serving organizations in the festival’s history! Help us keep up this great
tradition!

The first Arts and Letters Committee meeting for the 2022-2023 sorority year will be held on Tuesday,
September 20th at 7pm via Zoom.



12

Monique Daniels, Chair
deltagems.dstrichmond@gmail.com



We want to extend many thanks to all who contributed to the Back-to-School Supply
Drive that was held in partnership with Virginia Commonwealth University, Co-Star,
Communities in Schools, Walmart, WWBT-12, and several other local businesses on
August 10th! The Supply Drive helps to alleviate the stress of back-to-school expenses
and allows students to focus on their education with the tools they need to be
successful. The supplies you gave tremendously helped to make the drive the most
memorable “giveaway” ever, especially for the preschoolers attending Richmond Public
Schools! This was an excellent opportunity for us to come together to help families and
students.
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DeCardra Jackson & Dionne Ward, Co-Chairs
educationaldev1.dstrichmond@gmail.com

Please begin collecting hats and gloves for our annual Hat

Glove Drive that will be held in December! Donations will be

collected via a “drive through” at Carver Elementary School

December 3, 2022.

Your continuous dedication and commitment to making our initiatives
successful is praiseworthy and sincerely appreciated. If anyone is interested in
joining this committee, the next virtual meeting is scheduled for September 14,

at 7:00 PM.



Valena Dixon & Rashida Mitchell, Co-Chairs
social.act.dstrichmond@gmail.com

The WE CARE Festival had another successful year! The Wellness Zone had 14 health and wellness

vendors that provided information and services including blood pressure checks, child mental health,

kidney and heart associations, and nutrition to name a few. As a chapter, we collected over 288 boxes

of crayons. Thank you again for all your support and a special thank you to Soror Dorothy Harvey and

Elizabeth Prom-Wormley!

2022 Richmond Heart Walk
October 22, 2022 @ 9:00 am
Libbie Mill Downtown

Look for the team name led by Soror Renee Fleming-Mills and the registration link in the

president’s constant contact

(Note: This is not a chapter calendar event)
Walk to end Alzheimer's 
November 5, 2022 @ 10:00 am
2101 Libbie Lake East Street, Richmond VA

Chapter Team Name and Registration link to come

(Note: This is a chapter calendar event) 14

16th Annual WE CARE FESTIVAL – August 6th , 2022

Stephanie Ruffin and Syndra Yancey, Co-Chairs
pmh.dstrichmond@gmail.com

UPCOMING EVENTS

mailto:pmh.dstrichmond@gmail.com


September's Protocol Moment































Welcome Back Sorors!!!

Sorors, it’s been a while since we’ve met in person for a chapter meeting, so just in case you are wondering what you should wear,
we thought we would remind you…

When attending chapter meetings, you should wear business attire; hats are acceptable excluding baseball hats, cowboy hats,

bandanas, or bucket hats.

What is business attire? Delta Business attire is appropriate for most occasions except as specifically noted. Business attire is

traditionally a business suit, dress, skirt, pants, sleeveless blouse, blouse, and blazer – clothing, and religious head-wraps that

reflects a professional style. Leggings worn as pants are not considered appropriate business meeting attire at any time.

Wearing denim of any color and line jackets of any kind or color are inappropriate for any ceremony to include those held at

National Convention. Ponchos and shawls containing symbols on one side or the crest on one side are appropriate and can be

worn as a covering for business meetings while attending the National Convention. Delta’s business attire must satisfy the

Sorority’s accepted business, social and aesthetic standards.

Now, you’re dressed and ready, do you remember how we should greet each other?

Delta to Delta Greeting

The official greeting (title) of those duly initiated into Delta Sigma Theta Sorority, Inc. is “Soror,” and it should not be

combined with another title. If an additional title is appropriate, for example, say “Dr. __________,” “Reverend _____________” or

 Our Esteemed Soror.” The titles “Soror Dr.,” “Soror Reverend Dr.,” and “International President” are not proper protocols in

Delta Sigma Theta.

How to Address a Presiding Officer

At chapter meetings, regional conferences, national conventions, and closed Delta assemblies the presiding officer should

always be addressed as Soror Insert Last Name (e.g., Soror Jones), or Soror Insert Official Title (e.g., Soror President).

We’re ALL so EXCITED to finally see each other, but it’s time to do the business of Delta, so let’s get ready for the meeting to begin…
do you remember what to do when you hear the raps?

Rap order for meetings and ceremonies

Note: Wait until Raps are completed to perform command
Various raps are found throughout the Ritual and used during meetings and Ritualistic Ceremonies. In the Ritual, rap order

instructions will be in italics.

ONE RAP: Attention, Be Seated, End of Ceremony

TWO RAPS: Affirm the Sacred Vow, Affirm the Sacred Trust

THREE RAPS: Sorors Stand

Sorors, we hope these reminders are helpful as we prepare and look forward to another GREAT sorority year!
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Stephanie Miller & Chartrice Thorne, Co-Chairs
protocolandtrad.dstrichmond@gmail.com



The next seven weeks present an important and exciting opportunity for all of us to recommit to our Social Action
priorities and advance the Richmond Alumnae Chapter’s Social Action efforts for Voter Education, Voter Registration,
and Voter Mobilization!!! Tuesday, November 8, 2022, is General Election Day in the Commonwealth of Virginia, and
now is the time to get ourselves and our community ready to VOTE and to go to the polls for this upcoming November
election!!!

o Check your voting status here:
https://vote.elections.virginia.gov/VoterInformation/Lookup/status

o Register to VOTE here:
https://vote.elections.virginia.gov/Registration/DmvLookup

o Apply for an absentee ballot online here:
https://vote.elections.virginia.gov/VoterInformation/Lookup/absentee

o Verify the location of your polling place here:
https://vote.elections.virginia.gov/VoterInformation/Lookup/polling

o Learn about the candidates here:
https://www.elections.virginia.gov/casting-a-ballot/candidate-list/nov-2022---house-of-representatives/

o Participate in our upcoming voter registration, education & mobilization events!

o Participate in our chapter virtual voter registration drive training on Saturday, September 24th at 11:30am!! Check
your email for the Zoom I.D. coming soon!

ALSO…take note of these important upcoming dates!!!
o FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 23, 2022:  First day of in-person early voting at your local registrar’s office.
o MONDAY, OCTOBER 17, 2022: Deadline to register to vote or update an existing registration.
o FRIDAY, OCTOBER 28, 2022: 5 PM Deadline to apply for a ballot to be mailed to you.
o SATURDAY, OCTOBER 29, 2022: Voter registration offices open for early voting.
o SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 5, 2022: The last day of in-person early voting at your local Voter registration office.
o TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 8, 2022: Election Day. Polls open at 6:00 a.m. and close at 7:00 p.m.
 
For more information regarding the November election and general voter information:
o Visit: www.elections.virginia.gov
o Email: info@elections.virginia.gov
o Call: (804) 864-8901 / (800) 552-9745 (toll free)
o TTY: 711 

Get REaDy, Get REaDy, Get REaDy to VOTE!!!
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Valena Dixon & Liz Hayes Mackey Co-Chairs
social.act.dstrichmond@gmail.com

Richmond Alumnae Chapter Let’s Get REaDy to VOTE!

https://vote.elections.virginia.gov/VoterInformation/Lookup/status
https://vote.elections.virginia.gov/Registration/DmvLookup
https://vote.elections.virginia.gov/VoterInformation/Lookup/absentee
https://vote.elections.virginia.gov/VoterInformation/Lookup/polling
https://www.elections.virginia.gov/casting-a-ballot/candidate-list/nov-2022---house-of-representatives/
mailto:pmh.dstrichmond@gmail.com


Financial Tip 



Our Chapter has various bank accounts through which we process transactions.
With that being said, we respectfully ask that you submit separate checks for each
payment. This will allow for prompt transacting and receipting of funds. 

For example, if you were paying for a SARC Chapter Box and Membership Dues,
you should submit a total of two checks, one for each item. 

We appreciate your support in this effort! If you ever have questions, don’t hesitate
to reach out to the Finance Team at finsecretary.dstrichmond@gmail.com. 
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Tia Murphy, Financial Secretary
finsecretary.dstrichmond@gmail.com

Nikki DeVeaux, Chair
hospitality.dstrichmond@gmail.com

mailto:finsecretary.dstrichmond@gmail.com


18

SOUTH ATLANTIC REGION
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Anna Gee & Thelma Pettis, Co-Chairs 
rvainfinitescholars@gmail.com
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The Divine Nine and the National Pan Hellenic Council of Metro 
Richmond will present the Divine Nine Night at the Diamond with the
 Flying Squirrels on Saturday, September 17, 2022. 
 
9/17/22 Tickets @ https://fevo.me/3DqShDx

NPHCMR President Freeman Chavis (or selected representative) will
take to the field for the First Pitch alongside NPHCMR Executive
Board Members and the Divine Nine Sorority/ Fraternity Presidents. 
 Please wear your paraphernalia/colors for these events; we will be
recognized during the fourth inning.

Yes, the holidays are a few months away, but we're sending 
you a reminder to purchase your tickets now for our 2022
 "Black & White Holiday Affair with a Splash of Color" 
on Friday, December 9, 2022 at Hobson Lodge. 

The Urban League is hosting its annual “Last 1 Standing: 
Battle of the DJ’s” Event at Virginia Union University on 
Friday, September 23, 2022. 

NPHC Metro / Community Events


